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	Policy Name

	                         Compassionate Leave

	Policy Statement


	B&S Group recognises that bereavement can be a very difficult time and that employees may need time off during this period.

	Eligibility
	All B&S Group’s permanent and fixed term contract employees with six months service may take compassionate leave. 

This policy is non-contractual. 

	Bereavement
	In the sad event of the death of a member of the employee’s immediate family, (i.e. spouse, civil partner or partner, parents including step parent(s) or adoptive parents, siblings, grandparents, grandchildren, and (step) children,) the employee should contact his/her line manager to request compassionate leave. 
The employee should inform the line manager of the need to take compassionate leave as soon as reasonably practicable. Each case will be viewed sympathetically and the amount of leave granted will depend on the employee's circumstances. The line manager will take into account matters such as the employee's relationship with the deceased, domestic responsibilities and any travel requirements, but will grant up to three days' paid leave in a calendar year.

In the case of death of another close relative or relative, for example an aunt, uncle, cousin or parent-in-law, or a close friend, the employee may request annual leave or as a last resort unpaid leave to attend the funeral. 

	Longer Period of Leave


	Employees may wish to take and feel that they need a longer period of compassionate leave.  In which case, the employee should speak to their line manager and agree with them the amount of additional time that can be taken. This may need to take into account operational needs. 

In such cases employees may either: 

· use part of their annual holiday entitlement, and/or 

· take unpaid leave. Should employees wish to take unpaid leave, this must be agreed with their line manager in advance of taking the leave and the line manager must process this via the Leave portal to ensure that the correct payment is processed during the employee’s absence. 


	Notification
	Agreed compassionate leave and/or any annual leave or unpaid leave must be booked via the Leave Portal. This must be done before the employee takes compassionate leave to ensure that payroll processes the correct payment. 


	Returning to Work
	In some instances, before returning to work, a grieving employee may prefer to visit work to meet with their line manager to catch up on what has been happening while they have been away. This is also an opportunity for the line manager to see what, if any support, an employee may need to help them re-adjust to the workplace.


	Policy Date
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